
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
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IOS.105/08
BULKY HOUSEHOLD WASTE COLLECTION

The Scrutiny Manager (Mrs Tibbs) presented report OS.13/08 which provided details of the work undertaken by the Bulky Household Waste Task and Finish Group.  

Mrs Tibbs reported that the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee had agreed to establish a task and finish group to look at the possibility of charging for bulky household waste collections.  The task and finish group held two meetings to review the service and the conclusions of the group were set out in the report.

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a)  A Member raised serious concern that 70% of the bulky household waste was landfilled and felt the Council could improve on this figure.

(b)  A Member suggested that a social enterprise partnership should be investigated for the collection of bulky items.

(c)  A Member asked if the collections did reduce by 50% where would the other 50% of waste go?  Would there be an increase in fly tipping?

(d)   Members strongly believed that any revenue raised from the Bulky Waste collections should be reinvested in services in particular fly tipping, enforcement and education about waste prevention and recycling.

RESOLVED – 1)  That Report OS.13/08 and the comments and observations of the Committee be forwarded to the Executive;

2)  That the issues involved with charging for Bulky Household Waste items would need to be addressed before charges were introduced.  Charging was a longer term objective that required further investigation before charges were introduced.

3)  That a Social Enterprise Model for the collection of Bulky Household Waste be investigated;

4)  That Members had serious concerns that a charge for the collection of Bulky Household Waste would result in an increase in fly tipping.

5)  That Members supported that any revenue raised from charges for Bulky Waste Collections should be reinvested in waste services.







